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AGENDA FOR DISTRICT 02 GSR MEETING 
MAY 26  7:00 PM 

7:00 – 7:15 PM 
Open – Moment of Silence 
GSR Preamble 
Responsibility Declaration (page 2) 
Concept 5- (page 11) 
Tradition 5  - Mary Ann V (page 15) 
Introductions 
Treasurers Report – Paige (page 14) 
April Meeting Minutes –Heather (page 2) 
 

7:15–7:25 PM   
 Officer/Chair Reports  
 DCMC – Thom B. 

Newsletter – Doug R 
 
7:25–8:30 PM  

Proposed amendment to Guidelines (Page 5) 
            Area 69 Delegate Report back -  Mike O. (Page 7) 

Elections for Treasurer, Grapevine Committee Chair,  ALT-DCM (sub-district A), and 
ALT-DCM (for sub-district E) 
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GSR Preamble 
We are the General Service Representatives. We are the link in the chain of communi-
cation for our groups with the General Service Conference and the world of A.A.. We
realize the ultimate authority in A.A. is a loving God as he may express himself in our
group conscience.  As trusted servants, our job is to bring information to our groups in
order that they can reach an informed group conscience.  In passing along this group
conscience, we are helping to maintain the unity and strength so vital to our fellowship.
Let us, therefore, have the patience and tolerance to listen while others share, the
courage to speak up when we have something to share, and the wisdom to do what is
right for our groups as a whole. 
 

(Reprinted from Box 459, vol. 35, no. 4, Aug/Sept 1989) 
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April 28, 2005  
District 2 GSR Meeting Attendance Roster 
 
Thom B  DCMC   
Pete G   Rotating Chair 
Paige   Treasurer 
Heather Mc  Recording Secretary   
George R  DCM subdist A   
Charlie T  Corresponding Secretary  
Lila   Midnight Miracles Alt GSR  
Matt   An AA Group GSR   
Annie   17/17 Group GSR  
Sara   NS Sobriety Hour GSR 
Dawn G  Smoking Sobriety Hour GSR 
Wade J   DCM subdist F   
Mark P   Honey’s/ PI/CPC 
Kathy Mc  SpeakEasy Ladies GSR  
Careeme H  5:15 Happy Hour Alt GSR  
Mike L   City at 7 GSR  
Thea D   It’s In the Book   
Glenda S  Chapter 5 GSR  
Michael F  974 Group Alt GSR 
Anthony G  New Way GSR   
Scott Mac  6:40 NY GSR   
Terrie Ann  Altrum Group GSR   
Courtney R ` We Care GSR  
Kevin M  Basic Young People’s GSR  
Jeanine M  Magna Friendly Bunch GSR  
Walter C  DCM subdistrict D  
Doug R   Acceptance Group/Newsletter 
Danny M  Castaways GSR  
Jay G   Tooele Beginners Group GSR 
Jon I   Richard St Lunch GSR 
Eddie B  Alt DCM subdist A  
Michaelene R  Literature Chair 

 
 
 
April 28, 2005 
District 2 GSR Meeting Minutes 
 
Conducting Pete- opened w moment of silence 
 
Serenity prayer 
 
Declaration of Responsibility 
 
Walter- Tradition 3 and Tradition 4 
Thea- Concept 4  
 
Introductions- by sub-district, set up by table 
 

Responsibility Declaration 
I am responsible. When anyone, 

anywhere, reaches out for help, I want 
the hand of AA always to be there. 

And for that: I am responsible. 
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Paige- treasurer’s report- see report in newsletter- approved and seconded 
 
Paige- minutes from last mtg read by Paige- approved and seconded 
 
Charlie T- corresponding sec- is passing around list to make sure of accuracy. 
 
Jay- treatment chair- Danielle @ VOA not ready yet for panel mtg.  Met with Mike O with Valley 
Mental Health; really needs support Tuesday at 5:00.  Possibly get new member packets together 
to give to patients when they come in/ pamphlets, mtg schedules, etc.  Start list for VA?  12th step 
calls to vets who can’t get to mtgs. 
 
Jean unable to attend- corrections report next time 
 
Doug R- newsletter chair- invited people to write articles for the newsletter; he read off which 
articles are in the hard copy.  Proposed to write articles from DCM in subdist A and rotate from 
there, including GSRs.  Also discussed roll- so that can be published in newsletter and so DCMs 
know who is and isn’t showing up to GSR meetings and can act accordingly.  Doug made motion to 
have roll and print it in the newsletter, first name and last initial.  Discussion. Motion carried. 
 
Mark- report on CPC public info and coop w prof communities.  Mentioned signup sheet for 
Volunteers for the U of U School on Alcoholism.  1 or 2 hour commitment.  Will coordinate W Mike 
A.  Valley Mental Health 5:00 pm Tuesdays approx 1090 S Main St.  Looking for groups to sponsor 
mtgs; needs to have rep at meeting.   
 
Mike A- Area 69- wants us to take the flier to individual groups to get participation.  Kevin asked 
question “What is it?”  Our job is to teach professionals what AA is and is not.  GSO is sending a 
booth and renting booth space.  To educate and inform professionals.    Anthony asked where to 
get the info.  Mike said in the CPC kit there is a one page summary of what we do and what we 
don’t do.   Those will be at aa.org.  Who can do it?  Anyone sober. 
 
Pete- old business section- time for elections; turned over to DCMC 
 
Thom- DCMC- Treasurer- no; DCM for subdist E- Eddy- 9/23/99- held every position at group level; 
very active in fellowship; George brought up that he currently serves as alt DCM for subdist A.  
carried.  Also need subdist A and E alt DCM.  Re currently standing Grapevine chair, Thom has been 
unable to reach him; position is open.  I stood for it; motion made to wait for a month; carried.  
Supposed to carry back to groups to see if anyone is available and interested.  Will be voted on 
next month.   Is anyone interested in standing for alt DCM for A or E?  No. 
 
Pete- Pete rotated into Wade’s spot.  George into Pete’s spot.  Post conference assembly is at 
Holiday Inn.  Where Mike brings back what happened at the GSO meeting in New York.  We find 
out there which motions were carried, etc.  Starts Friday night 5:00 pm.  New GSR orientation will 
cover the 70 years of history.  New theme will be introduced. 
 
Ken- Friday night round tables start at 6:00 including a GSR chitchat.  Won’t be by panel; will be 
answered by other GSRs who are present 6:30 to 7:30.  Will pass out GSR packets.  He will be 
chairing it.  He’s passing out fliers.   
 
Mike will be giving his report from GSO at the next GSR meeting; BE THERE!!!. 
 
Closed with the serenity prayer.   
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From our DCMC 
District 2 DCMC Post-Conference Assembly Report 
 
It has been quite a while since District 2 has given a report to the Area.  We are doing well in 
serving both as District and our separate committees.  Our service meetings are well attended and, 
at times, lively.  We thank the Area officers who have stopped by to spend time with us, and pass 
on information as we have needed it.  A private running joke is that the Area has come to us more 
than we are to them! 
 
Our DCM roster is complete, lacking but 2 Alt. DCMs. There are new Groups forming, and we are 
getting out and visiting with them as well. We are still in need of someone to replace Paige S., as 
she will be moving before this panel rotates.  The Grapevine Chair is also open. 
 
Our financial heath is well also.  Groups in the District are keeping us well funded to keep the 
committee work going, Our Corrections has reinstated the Pink Can in some Groups, as we are not 
able to cover the cost of literature in the facilities.  P.I./C.P.C. and Treatment are working with 
many outlets to get the message out.  Our Literature is growing in the number of places we have 
racks available, and they are taken advantage of well, by the amount we are getting replaced 
frequently. 
 
The District Newsletter is becoming a very vital tool in getting the District information out.  Both in 
print and cyberspace, we are reaching many more Groups and individuals.  The effort that is put 
into this tool is proving to be well worth it. 
 
We are in the beginning stages of hosting next years Post Conf. Assy.  Finding a facility, perhaps 
this one, and filling the most needed chair positions is where Michaelene and Pete are working. 
 
There is included in the paper report to the Secretary, a copy of what I had prepared for Pre Conf., 
without reading the agenda first and seeing that no District reports were on it!  The information in 
it is outdated; hence I will not take the Area’s time with that one!   
 
District 2 is looking forward to Mike giving his report back to us at our G.S.R. meeting next Thrs.  
Our thanks to District 10 for hosting this event, and enhancing the quality of our recovery and 
service. 
 

Love in service,  

Thom B 
District 2 DCMC 
dist2_dcmc@utahaa.org 
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Duties and Responsibilities  
Proposed Amendments to the Guidelines 
 
Per the District 2 Guidelines, page 12, GUIDELINES AMENDMENT PROCEDURE: 
 
“Any proposed amendment to these GUIDELINES, must be submitted by a District 2 voting member 
in writing to the DCMC or sitting DCM at least 7 days before the next DCM meeting.  The chair will 
have the proposed amendment on the agenda and available at the following GSR Meeting.  If the 
proposed amendment is passed by at least a 2/3 majority of those present, according to Election 
Procedures, it will go into effect at that time”.   
 
The following modifications to the Guidelines have been submitted for your consideration. They will 
be voted on during the next GSR Meeting (June 30, 2005). 
 

• Modify the section subtitled “TREASURER’S DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES” on page 6, 
item 3 of the District 2 Guidelines from “Shall maintain clear and adequate accounting 
records of all District 2 funds. Presents copies of District financial report, including the 
current year's budget at each monthly DCM and GSR meetings for their approval.” To, “Shall 
maintain clear and adequate accounting records of all District 2 funds. Provides a copy of 
the District monthly financial report, including the current year's budget, to the District 
Newsletter Chair to be published in the monthly newsletter.  Presents the published 
report at each monthly GSR meeting for District approval.” Financial impact: NONE (this 
modification can be added to the guidelines as an insert that would replace page 6, item 3) 
- submitted by the Newsletter Chair, Doug R., on May 11, 2005.  

 
• Modify the section subtitled “STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS DUTIES AND 

RESPONSIBILITIES” on page 7, item 8 of the District 2 Guidelines from “Gives a verbal 
committee report at the GSR Meeting every month and provides a written report to the 
Recording Secretary.” To, “Gives a verbal committee report at the monthly GSR Meeting and 
provides a written report to the Recording Secretary and the District Newsletter Chair 
during the monthly District Committee Meeting.” Financial impact: NONE (this modification 
can be added to the guidelines as an insert that would replace page 7, item 8) - submitted 
by the Newsletter Chair, Doug R., on May 11, 2005.  

 
These modifications have been proposed as a means of providing a way for the Newsletter 
Committee to do its job. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact the Newsletter 
Committee Chair or the District Committee Member Chair. See the ‘Currently Serving’ section of this 
newsletter for the appropriate contact information. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Standing Committee Report 
Newsletter Committee Chair 
 
This month I asked our Area 69 Delegate if we could publish his report back of the 55th General 
Service Conference, it’s on page 7. Sara N. submitted an article on the top ten things she learned at 
PRASSA, that is on page 13. 
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I would like to ask the GSRs again to bring a sign up sheet back to their group. Please let your 
members know that they can sign up to get this newsletter delivered to them via email. So far we 
have 112 people signed up, which represents this group: the GSRs, DCMs, Officer’s, and Standing 
Committee Chairs. It also represents 6 A.A. group’s members. Those groups are The Acceptance 
Group, Chapter 5, the Basic Young Peoples Group, the Castaway’s Group, the Tooele Group, and 
Honey’s Breakfast. 
 
If there’s anyone here tonight that is not on the newsletter distribution list and would like to be 
please give me your email address. If there are people here tonight that signed up but are not 
getting the newsletter please let me know, I’ve probably entered the wrong email address for you. 
 
The Newsletter Committee has submitted two guideline changes to the District Committee Member 
Chair, in accordance with the guidelines amendment procedure. They are published in this news-
letter for your consideration. (page 5) We will vote on them at next month’s GSR meeting. 
 
Thank you for allowing me to be of service! 
 
Doug R. 
District 2 Newsletter Chair  
dist2_newsletter@utahaa.org 

 
 
 
Upcoming Events* 
Mark your Calendar 
 
Salt Lake City  7th Annual Gay & Lesbian Round-up             June 17-19 
   999 South Main Street 
   www.rainbowroundup.org 
 
International  International Convention          June 30-July 3 
   Toronto, Canada 
   www.aa.org 
 
Area 69   Pre-Assembly Workshop           August 20-21 

District 11 – Bountiful 
www.utahaa.org 

 
Area 69  Fall Assembly Jucin’ up with the ‘vine   September 23-25
   District 1 – Logan 
   www.utahaa.org 
 
*Events are listed as a service to readers, not as an endorsement by District 2. 
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Delegate’s Report 
55th Annual General Service Conference 
 
Good evening.  My name is Mike O and I am an 
alcoholic. My home Group is the Happy Destiny 
Group and my sobriety date is August 23rd, 
1985.  I am privileged and honored to serve you 
as a Panel 55 Delegate, Area 69 – State of 
Utah. 
 
I can’t begin to tell you anything about the 
Conference without first thanking each and 
every one of you for this opportunity to 
represent Area 69 as your Delegate.   
 
The Conference began for me when I made a 
journey to the General Service Office at 475 
Riverside Drive on Friday, April 15th, to attend 
the regular 11:00 am A.A. meeting held there. 
What a way to start the weeklong proceedings.  
A special personal highlight for me was that 
Shirley was celebrating 19 years of sobriety on 
that Friday. I just can’t imagine a better place to 
be for the celebration. 
 
Saturday evening, before the Conference, I 
attended a “Delegate’s Only” meeting chaired 
by the current Delegate Chairperson, Jimmy 
Jack B.  The meeting was an opportunity for the 
first year delegates to hear from the second 
year delegates and most importantly, to ask 
questions.    
 
Just before that delegate’s meeting began, I 
asked a Panel 54 Delegate if he knew the 
Delegate from Puerto Rico named Lalo M.  
Pointing to a gentleman in a blue shirt and tie, 
the Panel 54 said “That’s Lalo right there”.  Lalo 
is my “buddy”.  Each new delegate is assigned a 
2nd year delegate, in my case a Panel 54 
delegate, to act as a host or buddy and walk 
the new delegate through the first few days. I 
went over to Lalo and introduced myself.  Lalo 
and I knew of each other through E-mail and 
our FAX machines so he recognized my name 
immediately.  Lalo handed me a small red sack 
and said “I have something for you to welcome 
you to New York.”  When I opened the sack I 
could barely fight back the tears.  In the sack 
was the wooden name plaque you see on my 
display.  Lalo had carefully, by his own hand, 
inscribed 55th GSC on the plaque.  Every time I 
pick up my treasured gift I think of his words 

“Welcome to New York and to the Conference.”  
In the blink of an eye, a stranger became a 
friend for life and I experienced a golden 
moment I will remember forever. 
 
Sunday morning, at 9:00 AM sharp, I attended 
a Remote Communities meeting. It was an 
opportunity to hear from Delegates that serve in 
Areas that are challenged by huge geographical 
expanses and other barriers such as language 
and culture - barriers that are impeding their 
efforts to carry our message. There will be a 
second Remote Communities team meeting for 
2005 that will be held just before the event in 
Toronto. If you are interested in attending this 
Remote Communities meeting, please check 
with me so I can make certain you get the 
information.  
 
At 1:15 PM, we were welcomed by Elaine 
McDowell, Chairperson of the General Service 
Board. Roll call was conducted by Greg M., 
General Manager of our General Service Office. 
When my name was called about 1:35 PM, I 
answered as loudly and clearly as I could 
muster, “Present”.  I’m grateful I didn’t have to 
say any more than just that one word – I was 
so overwhelmed to be there I would not have 
been able to speak through the tears. 
 
The rest of the Conference is just a blur.  The 
bulk of my time was spent in Presentation/ 
Discussion Sessions, Workshops and the real 
work of the Conference, Committee Reports and 
Discussions 
 
I was told at PRAASA, and I was told at the 
Delegates Only meeting on Saturday prior to 
the Conference, that I would experience a 
moment when it would all come together and I 
would sense this intense feeling of belonging.  
For me it took place during the election of a 
Trustee-at-Large U.S.  It was just at that instant 
that a name was drawn from the hat. I have 
heard so many times at our own Area elections, 
that by going to the hat, it leaves the selection 
up to God. As much as I wanted someone from 
the Pacific Region to be selected, I felt this 
indescribably powerful presence of God in the 
room when the name of another person was 
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drawn. With God in the room, I had the 
comfortable feeling I really belonged and I was 
a vital part of. By the way, the new Trustee is 
from Area 28 in the Midwest. 
 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS / 
CONSIDERATIONS  
Conference Advisory Actions 
Before I left for the Conference, we held our 
Pre-Conference Assembly in Washington. Many 
hours were spent discussing the Agenda items 
for most of the 2005 Conference Committees.  
Here is a short list of the disposition of some of 
the items.  I will cover more in detail later.  
 
At the Conference, the Chairperson for every 
Conference Committee makes a report to the 
Conference. Written copies of the reports are 
distributed to all members.  As part of the 
report, Committee Recommendations are made 
by the Committee Chairperson and are 
discussed and voted on by the entire Confer-
ence. These recommendations when discussed 
and approved by a 2/3 majority of the Con-
ference, become the “Marching Orders” for the 
Trustees.  Additional Considerations are also 
made by the Committee Chairperson. These 
items are open discussion items on the floor of 
the Conference, but are not voted on. The 
discussion given these items is heard by the 
Trustees and is given great consideration by the 
Trustees.  
 
Cooperation with the Professional 
Community – 
None of the agenda items were brought to the 
Conference as a Committee Recommendation. 
Treatment Facilities – 
None of the agenda items were brought to the 
Conference as a Committee Recommendation. 
Additional Considerations: Committee consid-
ered “Singleness of Purpose” statement be 
added to pamphlet “AA in Treatment Facilities” 
and took no action. 
Grapevine – 
None of the agenda items were brought to the 
Conference as a Committee Recommendation. 
As a rule, Grapevine Committee generally does 
not make recommendations as Grapevine 
materials are not “Conference Approved” 
Committee reviewed Workbook and suggested 
certain editorial changes be made prior to 
printing.  

Correctional Facilities – 
Recommend: Include “Singleness of Purpose” 
statement in pamphlet “A message to Correc-
tional Professionals”. Recommendation was 
passed. 
Recommend: Consider Draft Manuscript for AA 
in Prison – Inmate to Inmate as edited and 
amended by the Conference Committee on 
Correctional Facilities. Recommendation failed 
Recommend: Name of the Conference 
Committee on Correctional Facilities be changed 
to Conference Committee on Corrections. Rec-
ommendation was passed. 
Public Information – 
Recommend: Approval of PSA “Living in Chaos”. 
Recommendation passed 
Recommend: Remove phrase “and taking pills” 
from PSA.  Recommendation passed.  Note: I 
asked if committee would entertain “Friendly 
Amendment” to change statement to “That’s 
when I started to drink alcohol.” Committee 
declined as it would require full remake of video 
versus minor edit to remove phrase. 
Recommend: Discontinue distribution of video 
“Alcoholics Anonymous – An Inside View”. 
Recommendation passed (Original agenda item 
asked to consider a suggestion to replace 
video.) 
Literature - 
Recommend:  Introduction to 12 X 12 be 
approved. Recommendation passed 
Recommend:  Accept Trustees progress report 
on 3rd Edition Spanish Big Book.  Passed. 
Recommend:  Replace term “Sexual Preference” 
with “Sexual Orientation” in the pamphlet “AA 
and the Gay/Lesbian Alcoholic”.  Recommend-
ation failed. A Motion to reconsider was made 
and after further discussion  – Recommendation 
passed. 
Additional Considerations: Committee reviewed 
revised manuscript for “Too Young” and 
requested Publications Department rewrite and 
present to 2006 Conference Literature Com-
mittee. 
Reviewed draft manuscript developed to replace 
“It Happened to Alice” and requested Publi-
cations Department rewrite for presentation to 
2006 Conference Literature Committee. 
Considered request for publication oriented to 
long-term sobriety and took no action. 
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Considered request to revise Table of Contents 
in “Living Sober” and took no action. 
 
INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION / FORUMS 
Recommended: That an encrypted, anonymity-
protected, delayed extranet broadcast of the 
2005 International Convention Flag Ceremony 
be approved. Recommendation passed. 
  
FINANCE 
Recommendation:  In the interest of self-
support, Area contributions for delegates’ ex-
penses be increased from $800.00 to $1200.00 
effective with the 2006 Conference and that 
areas be encouraged to make contributions over 
and above this requested amount to help cover 
a greater portion of the Conference costs.    
Note: The last increase was in 1997 from 
$600.00 to $800.00 at which time the requested 
Area contribution covered approximately 26% 
of the direct costs.  By 2004 the percentage has 
fallen to 17% and this increase will result in 
approximately 26% of the direct costs being 
covered. 
  
FLOOR ACTIONS 
Floor Action # 1:  That the “Singleness of 
Purpose” statement currently used in six Coop-
eration With the Professional Community 
pamphlets, as well as in the Conference 
Committee on Corrections pamphlet “A Message 
to Correctional Professionals” (and their 
workbook) be added to the pamphlet “A..A. in 
Treatment Facilities” plus the Treatment 
Facilities Workbook.  Floor Action #1 discussed 
and failed. 
Floor Action #2: Moved that the draft 
manuscript, Inmate to Inmate, including 
revisions suggested by the 2005 Conference 
Correctional Facilities Committee, be returned to 
the Trustees’ Corrections Committee for review 
and revision, mindful of the concerns expressed  

during the Conference discussion, and that the 
revised draft manuscript be submitted to the 
2006 Conference Corrections Committee.  Floor 
Action #2 Passed 
Floor Action #6: “Alcoholism is a disease the 
ignores sexual preference” be changed to 
“Alcoholism is a disease the ignores sexual 
preference (orientation)” on page 10 in the 
pamphlet “A.A. and the pamphlet “A.A. and the 
Gay/Lesbian Alcoholic”.   Floor action was dis-
cussed and failed by substantial majority     
Conference AGENDA Committee 
The Agenda Committee made the following 
Recommendation: That the Theme for the 2006 
General Service Conference be: “Sponsorship, 
Service and Self-Support in a Changing World” 
 
With the following Presentation/Discussion Top-
ics: Sponsorship – Presenting AA to New-
comers, Changes in the Alcoholic coming to AA, 
Sponsorship into Sobriety; Into Service. Serv-
ice – Performing Service Without Expectations, 
Leadership – An Ever Vital Need, Responsibility 
with Accountability. Self-Support – An Inform-
ed Group Conscience, Gratitude Through Self-
Sacrifice.  
The recommendations were unanimously app-
roved.  
In Parting – 
Again I want to thank each and every one of 
you for your kindness, your warm wishes and 
your tireless service to Alcoholics Anonymous. 
Most of all, I am enormously grateful for the 
most important and generous gift you gave me 
in March. I will be forever indebted to you for all 
the time you spent in helping me to prepare for 
the Conference.  
 
Mike O. 
Delegate – Panel 55, Area 69 (State of Utah) 
delegate@utahaa.org  

 
 
 
 

 

District two has a web presents, check it out at 
www.UtahAA.org/district2 
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May 20-22, 2005 
Post-Conference Assembly 
 
My name is Pete and I am an 
alcoholic.  I have the privilege 
to serve District 2 as the DCM 
of sub-district C.  The Post-
Conference Assembly, held 
each year in May, allows our 
Area 69 Delegate to report on 
his service at the General Serv-
ice Conference in New York.  
For those of you who were able 
to attend, this year’s assembly 
was filled with excitement for 
service and a greater need for 
service to those who still suffer. 
 
Friday Night – Friday was 
reserved for orientation to 
those in service.  General Serv-
ice Representatives were treat-
ed to an orientation with the 
Alternate Delegate; Ken B.The 
material we offered at this 
Post-Conference is essentially 
the same material that many of 
us received years ago, and 
District 2 GSR’s have received 
this information since the 
beginning of this panel.  I hope 
you all took advantage of it.  
We (District 2) will continue to 
provide our orientation 
throughout the year. 
 
For DCM’s, John M. (Outhouse) 
treated all DCM’s and DCMC’s 
to an orientation.  Respons-
ibilities were reviewed and 
ideas were passed amongst the 
group to further our under-
standing of the responsibilities 
of this position.   
 
For Standing Chairs, round-
tables were available for 
discussion on your topics.  I 
hope that those who provide 
reports to the District will take 

this opportunity to share on 
this event.  
 
AA History – Our past dele-
gates were invited to provide a 
portion of AA history for those 
who attended Friday’s events. 
Jodi E. Immediate Past Dele-
gate, provided an excellent 
history of AA in the early years.  
Her finest point was estab-
lished when she quoted Dr. 
Silkworth addressing Bill’s lack 
of success when working with 
newcomers “Look Bill,  you are 
not having any success be-
cause you are preaching to 
them …” 
 
Rod B.  Panel 47 Delegate pro-
vided us with a History of the 
Big Book. 
An excellent spiritual message 
which he reminded us that Bill 
himself often said that the Big 
Book and even his meeting 
with Dr. Bob were ‘Providential 
Circumstances’.  His example of 
a Canadian tribe of native 
Americans pointed out that at 
one time there was a 100% 
alcoholism rate in this group of 
people.  Since the introduction 
of AA, the rate has dropped to 
5%.   
 
Shirley O. Panel 51 Delegate 
gave us the history of the 
Grapevine.  She noted that 
most information for the 
Grapevine is contained on their 
website – AAGrapevine.org.  In 
1944 there were 300 AA 
groups.  The Preamble was first 
published in the June 1947 
Grapevine.  The Grapevine 
helped introduce us to the 
Serenity Prayer.  The Respons-

ibility Declaration was first pub-
lished in the July 1965 issue. 
 
Mickey H.  Panel 49 Delegate.  
History of AA in Utah. 
As a follow-up to last years 60th 
birthday of AA in Utah, Mickey 
provided us with a reminder 
that we didn’t do this by 
ourselves.  The AA Foundation, 
the School on Alcoholism and 
other non-alcoholic institutions 
have given us a great boost 
and we are grateful.  One thing 
I found especially interesting 
was a rundown of the past 15 
years and the accomplishments 
each panel provided. 
Patti W. Panel 39 Delegate 
interjected that the delegate 
needs more input at Area.  
Instituted the Post-Conference 
Assembly for that purpose.   
Don H. Panel 41 Delegate may 
best be remembered for 
hosting the FORUM in Salt Lake 
City.  (Don recently passed 
away and is sorely missed by 
this grateful alcoholic). 
Gay W.  Panel 43 Delegate is 
best remembered by his 
reference that we can keep our 
head in the clouds but we must 
keep our feet firmly planted on 
the ground of recovery. 
Tom F. – Panel 45 Delegate 
helped to define Area structure, 
discussion of motions debate 
structure. 
Rod B. Panel 47 Delegate 
hosted a special FORUM to the 
Navajo nation and also survi-
ved the creation of a new 
District (11). 
Mickey H. Panel 49 Delegate – 
Served on the Remote 
Communities committee and 
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was involved in the estab-
lishment of Area 93. 
Shirley O. – Panel 51 Delegate 
had the 4th Edition of the Big 
Book released during her stew-
ardship.   
Jodi E. – Panel 53 Delegate. 
Served on committee to define 
District and Area functions. 
Mike O – Current Delegate 
“Today’s Events are Tom-
orrow’s history”. 
 
Saturday Events 
One of the most useful tools 
from Post-Conference Assem-
blies is the Area Directory.  
Please be certain to check the 
directory for your group in-
formation to be certain that it is 
accurate. 
 
Julie S. – Area Chair, opened 
the event by identifying and 
welcoming 8 members to their 
first General Service event.   
 
Julie announced that Joanne G. 
– Area Secretary, was unable 
to attend this event due to 
recent back surgery.  We all 
wish her a speedy recovery. 
 
There were four past delegates 
in attendance at this event; 
Rod B., Shirley O., Mickey H. 
and Jodi E. 
 
Ken B., standing in for Joanne, 
provided the minutes for the 
Pre-Conference Assembly. They 
were accepted as read. 
 
Sherri P. provided the Area 
financial report.  Copies of this 
are available on the web-site. 
 
At this point, there were break-
out sessions for the respective 
committees.   
 

When we re-convened, Area 
roll-call was taken.  District 2 
was well represented.  A high-
light for this year is the fact 
that District 9 (Moab) was 
represented. 
 
Mike’s report followed.  For a 
full account of Mike’s report, 
please see the article in this 
issue of the newsletter. 
 
The afternoon was devoted to 
additional time in our respect-
tive committees.  I hope that 
each standing chair will provide 
information on their events.  
My committee is the Archives 
committee, which coincides 
with my appointment to an ad 
hoc committee for Archives.  I 
am easily the most junior mem-
ber of this committee and I feel 
rather inhibited around people 
with 14 to 41 years of sobriety.  
My passion for AA history plus 
my interest in early Tooele AA 
history will hopefully allow me 
to add value to this committee. 
 
Another committee, which I 
serve on, is the Budget and 
Finance committee.  There are 
some new additions which 
directly affect the groups and 
Area 69 which merit your 
groups opinion.  Please take 
note of the increase in the 
donation we make to GSO for 
the conference.  Also, please 
take note of the additional 
budgets for the Area website 
and FORUM expenses. 
 
Area Business. 
Motion presented by Leslie H. 
that will have the Area standing 
chairs present a report of their 
activities to the Area Recording 
Secretary and to the Area 
Newsletter.  (Sound familiar?).  

We have a similar initiative on 
the floor for District 2.   
Discussion included  Timeline 
for presenting articles. As it 
requires a Guideline change, a 
2/3 majority was required. 
The motion failed to receive a 
2/3 majority. 
 
Motion by Grahmae L. to have 
all Area publications funneled 
through the Literature Standing 
Chair.  As the originator and 
the second were unable to be 
in attendance, this motion was 
tabled until Fall Assembly.  
Present this idea to your 
groups for consideration and 
bring their conscience to the 
next meeting. 
 
Motion by Mike A.  to set up a 
new linguistic district for the 
Spanish-speaking AA popula-
tion.  As the Spanish-speaking 
members were not in atten-
dance, this motion was tabled. 
 
Reports for upcoming events. 

1) Ken B. provided a 
report on the Inter-
national Convention in 
Toronto. 

2) Mike provided a report 
on Special Forums. 

3) Bruce provided a report 
on the Pre-Assembly 
workshop in Bountiful.   

4) District 1 reported on 
the Fall Assemby.  It 
now has a iocation. 

5) For past events, Janet 
H. reported that the 
Pre-Conference 
Assembly hosted 151 
AA’s and returned to 
the Area $1811.  As a 
side note, Janet 
reported that Howard, 
the AA who spoke to us 
on Saturday at Pre-
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Conference, reported 
that he had been 
elected as the South-
East Trustee.  Way to 
go!!! 

 
Ad Hoc Committee reports 
 
Archives ad hoc – Janet H. 
Reported that we held our first 
meeting during Pre-
Conference.  A survey was sent 
to other Area archives to better 
understand the roles played by 
other Archive committees. 
 
Accessibilities – John McG. 
John reported that 38 other 
Areas have Special Needs 
committees.  No other Area has 
a standing chair for their Area 
committees and this is due to 
the fact that GSO has no 
committee on Special Needs or 
Accessibilities.  It was deter-
mined that the elderly do not 
fall into this category as there 
is a special initiative to handle 
the elderly.  Quoted Field of 
Dreams “If you build it, they 
will come”.  Exhorted us to ask 
ourselves the questions 1) Are 
our meetings accessible? 2) do 
we provide signers when 
needed 3) do we make blind 
people feel at home in a 
meeting? 
Recommendations are to 
continue to support an existing 
Braille library and that a 
Coordinator committee be 
created to be populated by and 
expand the capabilities of our 
District experience. 
 
District Reports 
District 1)  Eddy – Has had one 
DCM resign and an alternate 
DCM resigned.  They also need 
some standing chair positions 
filled. 

District 2)  Thom – Reports 
that service meetings well 
attended.  DCM roster is now 
complete although we are still 
seeking 2 alternate DCM’s, a 
GV rep and a Treasurer. 
District 3) – Jennifer reporting 
for DCMC John announced that 
all service positions were filled.  
They had a workshop on open 
and closed meetings, they are 
looking for a facility for the Fall 
Assembly. 
District 4 and 5 were not 
present. 
District 6) – Leroy announced 
that the Gunnison meetings are 
doing well.  Their DCM went to 
PRAASA. 
District 7) – Steve stated that 
they held a workshop based 
around the Family Feud game 
show.  District appreciates the 
opportunity to host Pre-
Conference. 
District 8) – Nadine is new to 
the District but not new to 
service, having moved up from 
St. George.  Announced that 
their District was 496 sq. miles 
and that they recently added a 
meeting to the Red Pine 
Treatment facility.  Seeing 
many new members in 
Roosevelt.  Looking forward to 
hosting the Fall Workshop. 
District 9) – Jan reported as the 
GSR for Moab.  First time District 
9 has been able to send a 
representative for a long time.  
There is one group in this District 
and that is Moab.  Monticello has 
tried to begin meetings but they 
have been sporadic. 
District 10) Andy – All standing 
chairs are filled.  District PI 
chair does monthly workshops.  
Corrections has been active in 
establishing more meetings. 
District 10 Spanish-Speaking 
sub-district was not repre-
sented. 

District 11)  Gary – Announced 
36 meetings in District.  All 
service positions are filled.  
They have been working with 
Doug R. (our very own) to get 
their District established on the 
Area website (UTAHAA.ORG). 
 
Area Reports 
Immediate Past Delegate – Jodi 
went to PRAASA and enjoyed 
the breakout on ‘Why be a 
group rather than a meeting?’  
Asked how we can get groups 
to become a vital link in 
District, Area, and GSO. 
 
Recording Secretary was re-
ported by Ken B.  Joanne 
attended District 1, 2 and 10 
this past while.  Attended work-
shop in Salina.   
 
Alternate Delegate – Ken B. 
attended PRAASA in Tucson.  
He learned that the officer 
defrayment in most Areas was 
larger than our $.15 per mile.  
He has attended District 10, 2, 
11, and the Spanish-Speaking 
sub-district. Attended work-
shops in District 3 and 7. 
 
Registrar – Leslie – Changes, 
changes, changes.  Just say 
‘NO’ to not providing inform-
ation to the Area Registrar. 
 
Area Chairperson – Julie S.  
Active in local Corrections. 
 
Assembly – Monte.  Provided 
report to Area Newsletter.  
Announced that Fall Assembly 
has a location after much work 
by committee.  We will need 
extra support for the Fall 
Assembly as we are translating 
in Spanish at this event. 
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Archives – Janet.  Provided 
excellent display for Post-
Conference which I had the 
privilege to help set up (until 
12:30 in the morning!!!).  
Admonishes us to ADVERTISE 
the Archives.  New items 
include almost a complete set 
of Grapevines. 
 
CPC – Mike.  Area creating a 
Powerpoint presentation for 
use at events.  Preparing forthe 
School on Alcoholism in June. 
 
Corrections – Richard.  Hopeful 
in attending the Bridge the Gap 

 workshop in Missouri.  Gunn-
ison is very active.  Needs 
Temprary Contacts badly. 
 
Grapevine – John M.  Tabled 
the idea about military sub-
scriptions.  Attended PRAASA.  
Has sewn GV available for use 
in Corrections facilities. 
 
PI – Leann reported by Doug R. 
The website is one year old. 
Doug is web servant and James 
H. is Alternate.  Registered do-
main name until March 2006.  
Reports over 8700 hits in a 
year.  

Pete’s note. 
 
As always, these events include 
too much information for one 
servant to gather and present.  
Three days is not enough but it 
is all we have.  I appreciate the 
members who attended this 
event representing groups in 
District 2 and especially those 
from sub-district C.  
  
Thank you for letting me serve. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Sara N., GSR 
Top 10 Things I Learned at PRAASA 
 
10. Long-timers are old-timers in training; old-timers are survivors. Long-timers are semi-retired AA 
servants who continue to lead by example. They’ve “earned it.”  
9. Elder statesmen do God’s work, bleeding deacons try to do God’s job. 
8. Qualify what you say with “this is my opinion.” 
7. To gain an informed group conscience, allow for discussion. Give all members an opportunity to 
participate (hear majority and minority opinions). Strive for substantial unanimity. 
6. All members are responsible for the group, not just one or two members. “It is better to do our 
own inventory than to let others do it for us.” 
5. Traditions protect us from us. 
4. Trust in our trusted servants. 92 delegates + 23 trustees + staff = 134 people to decide our 
advisory actions. 
3. Vote in the best interest of AA. The “right of decision” gives you the authority to change your 
vote once you obtain more information. Minority opinion is very important, based on a true desire 
to benefit AA as a whole. 
2. Continue to say YES to AA! “AA must continue to live or most of us will surely die.” 
1. Live a life of love & service. Carry the AA message by living the AA program – What I do is my 
message. 
 
Fun Facts from PRAASA 2005 
 
• 67% men, 33% women. 
• Average sobriety is 7 years (getting older each year). 
• 25 billionth Big Book was printed. 
• PRAASA 2006 will be held March 3-5 in Woodland Hills, CA. 
• GSO has $7 million expenses and only $5 million in contributions. 
• 47% of groups donate to GSO (up from 43% last year). 
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